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FALXLAND ISLANDS: HMS ENDURANCE

1. In his MO 5/2fo0f 24 March, APS/S of S asked for advice on
the Foreign Secretary's minute of 24 March. I understand that
it has been agreed that US of S(AF) should reply.

21 Head of DS 11 is minuting you separately ubout the first
point raised by Lord Carrington: the advance circiilation oi ths
contingency paper by officials on the defence of the Falklands.
This minute addresses the issue of EMS ENDURAKCE.

e The ship is planned to commence her return passage to

the UK on 4 April and to arrive in the UK, probably Portsaouth,
on 20.May. Thereafter her eventual future remains to be

settled. As you know, the Secretary of State has opted zzainst
selling her to.Brazil and this will effectively mean that che
will have to be taken off the Sales List. The alternatives woula
be either to scrap her or to place her in reserve. Lither

way it would take sbout six weeks to prepare hexr for disy
If it were decided to retain the ship in service, differcns
considerations, discussed below, would &apply.

4. Against this background, it would be possitle to retain

the ship or station until about 20 April and,dy Sendizj her o

a more direct homeward route, for her tc arrive in the U on
ker plermcd date. Deferment until abtous early June chould still
be pessible without running into significant giEfdcuivies. The
rajor problem ig one of personnel, as & large oroperiion of the
ship'd company are due to leave .the shin in Aumust. I
implicatione of deferment beyond eerly June wouid heve ta te

.




. explored further.

B There is, howevcr, a more fundamentzl problem, This is
that, were the decision to pay the ship off rescinded, it would
be necessary to make very ea;ly arrangements £or her annual
mzintenance and to apooint a ship's compeny, if che were o
deploy to the South Avlantic as usual in the autuma. - DcpC'"’ ng
on the vbasis oi which the ship were reprieved, ie whether for
merely a year or for a longer period, a refit might have to be
put put to commercial contract; and although with the derressed
state of the ship repairing 1ndustr" there should be no difficulty
in finding a coctractor it might take some time to go to tender
and actually place the condract. This would inevitzbly impose

a further constraint on the additionzl period that the ship could
spend on station.

6. Work is in hand, on a strictly confidential basis, to
determine the practicalities of retdining the ship in service,
ieaving on one side who snould pay. But from the defence point
of view there is every reason to resolve the question of
EXDURANCE's future very soon indezd. I understand that on
present plans it is unlikely that the paper on the Falklands,
end with it consideration of HIIS ENDURANCE, will go to OD vefore
the end of April. For the reasons mentioned above, we need to
se¢ttle HNMS ESDURANCE's future before Easter, if necessary in
advance of discussion of the general issue of the Falklands.

7. I attach a draft minute from US of S(AF) to the Foreign
Secretary. This sets out the practical implications of -
retaining ENDURANCE on station; indicates that contingency
plans are being made to delay the ship's.departure from the
South Atlantic; asks that the FCO should say by early .

next week = whether they wish the ship to be held back; oreSses
for an early OD discussion to resolve finally ENDURANCE's
future; and puts down the necessary marker that financial
provision to run thé ship on should be found from the same
source as that for the other contlngency measures which might
he needed to support the Falklands irn the event of a breakdown
of negotiations with Argentina. It also refers to the planned
salllng, agreed by US of S(AF), of the stores support vessel
FCRT AUSTIN from Gibraltar next Monday 29 March, at the rsguest
of FCO Ministers, against the possibility that ENDURARCE will neex
to remain in South Georgia for another two or three Weeks.
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DRATT

FOREIGH AND COMHONWEALTH SECRETARY

FALKLAND TSLANDS: HMS ENDURANCE

0¥ I am replying in the Sécretary of State’s absence to your
ninute of .24 March.

(g You suggested that comsideration should be given to
circulating ﬁéw.the contingency paper on the defence of the
PFalkland Islands. This is;being arranged separately.

3; -‘You-asked whether as a temporary solution HMS ENDURANCE
.‘could remain on station in the Falklands area beyond her planned
departure date. On,present-p;ans, the ship is due Yo begin
her homeward passage on 4 April and to arrive in the UK on 20 May.
"She could be reprogrammed to return by a more direct route and
her departure date could be correspondingly delayed without
affecting her planned date of return to the UK; and partly
because no decision has yet been tﬁken on her eventual means
of disposal there is some flexibility in her axrival date,
although undue delay would, as you say, give rise té personnel
problems (not least because the members of her ship's company
have been reappointéd).lt would, however, be possible to defer
HMS ENDURANCE's departure from the area by up to two'months
without rupning into acute manpower problems.

4, I agree that we should aim to settle the broader guestion
of the ship's future now without delay. To keep her in service
for even one more year it would be necessary to set arrangements
in hand as a matter of urgenay for her annual maintvenance
because of the planned rundown in dockyard capacity, might
have tp be put out to commercial,cnntraét. Iy officials zare
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exﬁ;oring the pfactical implications of the ship's retention,
including the proviéioﬁ-of a ney ship's company, on a
jICOntihgency basis, )

5. I fully recognise that the pressures to reprieve ENDURANCE
hav?lbeeh intengified by the South Georzia incident. But the
necessary money would have to be found for this, in the same
way as for the other contingency measures referred to in your
minute to the Prime Ministé;. Ko provision has been made
within the defence budget. And while I accept that ENDURAWCE's ~
angual deployment to the South Atlanfic has great symbolic'
importance as a demonstration of our commitment to the Falklands,
the fact remains tﬁa‘c were the Argentinians to bring to bear
the sizeable naval rescurces they have availzble, ENDURANCE
could make only a very limited contribution to the defence

of the Falklands: In defence terms, her utility is maréinal
and the pressure oan the defence budgét'is,such that we cannot
see our way to pay for her retention.

6. This said, for the reasons I have mentioned there is
'everything to be sai& for a very early discussion by OD.

I would hope that this can be arranged before Easter.

f 7 In the meantime, contingency planning is being set¢ in

hand to retain ENDURANCE on station for about a further morth.
We sha;l/need to know very early next week whether you wish

the plans to be implemented. As you know, we are separately
aranging to sail a support vessel on 29 ﬁarch aguinst the
possibility that‘ENDURAHCE might be required to remain off
South éeorgia for the foreseeaple future.

8. I am copying this minute to the Prime Minister and to the

Chancellor of the Excheqguer.

2 rde




